Minutes 

Regular Board of Directors

Parkside at Woodbridge
Wednesday, July 28, 2015, 5:00 p.m.
Woodbridge, Redmond WA  
Directors Present – President Howard Hillinger, Secretary Wenchang Liu and Treasurer Lawrence Bernath.
By Invite – Michael Gordon of Kappes Miller Management  

Call to Order – There being a quorum present, President Hillinger called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.  

Minutes of Previous Meeting – By consensus of the Board, the minutes of the June 3, 2015 Board of Directors Meeting was approved as drafted.

Landscaping

1. Barking – After reviewing the revised proposal submitted by Prograss Landscaping, it was decided by a consensus of the Board to accept the proposal submitted by Pacific Topsoils, Inc. to bark the landscaped beds of the entire property grounds at a cost of $2,027.67.  Secretary Bernath will coordinate the scheduling of the service.           
2. Landscape retrofit design – The Board reviewed the observations and discussion that took place during the walkthrough conducted just prior to this meeting with John Salisbury, Landscape Architect for Prograss Landscaping, who will submit a revised proposal for landscape retrofit along with a questionnaire to gauge the Board’s preference of landscape design, to include various types of plantings.      
3. Proposal for remaining irrigation modification – The property manager will research and compare historical to current usage patterns for irrigation water consumption in order to measure the savings resulting from the partial irrigation modification completed last year.    

4. Unit / homeowner landscaping issues – Prior to this meeting, the condition of the yard of 6509-188th Place NE, #112 was inspected.  Monte Speyer of Prograss Landscaping indicated that the observed lack of growth and excessive moss problem is due to a lack of sunlight, which is contributed by 2 large overgrown trees.  Prograss Landscaping will submit a proposal to remove the 2 trees, grind the stumps and to install barking on the bed of the yard.           

Financial Report – The property manager reviewed the May and June 2015 financial statement, which were accepted, subject to audit.   

New Business

1.
Insurance Replacement – Because of reports by various homeowners, notifying the Board of their experience with lenders unable to provide financing and/or refinancing of mortgage loans, due to the current Master Condominium Insurance being a “pooled” insurance program, it was decided by a consensus of the Board to replace all existing insurance policies in a non-pooled insurance program, with a new carrier, Allied Insurance, at a total annual premium cost of $17,887.79.        

2.
Fence repairs / painting – By consensus of the Board, it was decided to investigate replacing all white / wooden picket fencing with a vinyl or similar material.  The property manager will begin soliciting bids           


Adjournment – There being no further business, President Hillinger adjourned the meeting at 6:00 pm.  
Submitted

Michael Gordon 
